CVBB Band Booster Meeting 19 September 2011

Meeting was called to order at 7:05. There were approximately 30 people in attendance. Jere asked everyone to introduce themselves.

Motion made, seconded and carried to accept the August meeting minutes as written.

<u>Treasurer's Report:</u> We are currently \$16,939.00 in the hole; we have 2 more big expenses – the accountant for \$4500 and another \$7,000 dollars in salaries. Our high revenue fundraisers are coming up in the next 46 days; concession stands at the home varsity games and our 2 competitions. So, we should meet our expenses by the end of the year. There is currently \$16,600 in student accounts. Motion made, seconded and carried to accept the Treasurer's report as written.

This Thursday at 12:30 is the mum flower delivery and Dana Kruger could use some help sorting them. Let Dana know if you can help.

<u>Web site:</u> Gerry updated the website with the exact address and directions for each venue that we visit. Gerry will be uploading videos from the Red Lion game and the Hempfield competition.

Cumberland Valley is hosting the County Band Festival Jan 5-7, 2012. M.r Ainscough would like to put together a committee to help organize this event. He will be discussing this at Back to School night this Thursday.

<u>Fundraising</u>: Bonus Book forms are due this week. Hoss's restaurant fundraiser is this Sunday, Sep 25 and you need to present a flyer to receive the discount.

Band pictures should be distributed tonight. Contact Youth Sports directly if you have any problems with your order.

<u>Echoes/Chapters:</u> We have 8 participating bands and a college band at each show. We need approximately 20 additional volunteers for each show. There will be a volunteer meeting on Oct 6th at 7pm for both events. We will be taking apparel orders for Chapters.

<u>Band Director's report:</u> Dave introduced Brent Fisher, Assistant Band Director; he is a vocal/choral director at Eagle View and plays the flute. He is heading up the woodwind staff. Dave talked about Saturday's competition and our scores. Practice will be from 12-4 on Saturday. Please have the student's eat breakfast and lunch before practice and have plenty of water with them; they can carry a small bottle of water in their pocket. Friday we are departing at 3:30 in charter buses for the trip to State College. He would like to stop on the way to get something to eat so send money with the kids. It was recommended to Dave that we leave earlier for State College since there is a Penn State home game on Saturday and traffic will be busy. Dave agreed and will let us know the revised time by email. Band in the Stands is Oct 14th.

Meeting adjourned at 7:58.

Respectfully submitted,

Betsy Harmon Recording Secretary